
 
 
 
 
January 26, 2022 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT  84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Administrator 
 
Re: Docket No. 22-035-03 

In the Matter of the Application of Rocky Mountain Power for Waiver of the 
Requirement for Preapproval of Significant Energy Resource Acquisitions 
Errata Filing 

 
On January 24, 2022, PacifiCorp dba Rocky Mountain Power (“Rocky Mountain Power” or 
“Company”) filed its Application in the above-captioned matter. The Company has discovered  
that its Rock Creek II project was inadvertently referred to as Rock Creek I throughout the 
application and direct testimony of Shayleah LaBray. The project name mislabeling did not 
affect any other aspect of the Company’s filing. The Company submits this errata to ensure the 
record is clear since the Company does have a project named Rock Creek I that is not included in 
the waiver application.  
 
The Company submits for filing with the Commission the enclosed Errata correcting the project 
name mislabeling in section 4 of its Application and lines 54, 59, 170 and 171 of its Direct 
Testimony of Shayleah J. LaBray. For convenience, the Company also provides red-lined and 
clean versions of pages 4 and 6 of the Application and pages 3 and 8 of the Direct Testimony of 
Shayleah J. LaBray with the corrections. The Company apologizes for any inconvenience caused 
by the error.   
 
Informal inquiries may be directed to Jana Saba at (801) 220-2823. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Joelle Steward 
Senior Vice President, Regulation 
 
cc: Service List Docket Nos. 22-035-03 


